
Hood River Valley Parks and Recreation District 

Pool Options Study, Conceptual Design, and Operational Cost Analysis 

Request for Proposals 

 

 

First Review Date: January 30, 2025 

The Hood River Valley Parks and Recreation District (District) is soliciting proposals from qualified 

engineering or architecture firms to conduct a comprehensive feasibility study for various aquatic facility 

concept plans and to gather community input. The study will evaluate the practicality, costs, benefits, 

and potential impacts of developing a new aquatics facility or renovating the existing one within our 

community.  

This RFP is for the purpose of evaluating a consultant who will be awarded a direct procurement 

pursuant to ORS 279C.110(10). Accordingly, the first review of proposals will be on January 30, 2025, 

at the District offices, but may remain open if a suitable consultant is not identified.  

The District reserves the right to reject any bid not in compliance with this Request for Proposal or all 

public contracting procedures and requirements and may reject for good cause any or all bids upon 

finding that it is in the public interest to do so. The District is not liable for any costs incurred by the 

proposer for the proposal preparation or presentation.  

Copies of the RFP documents may be obtained or reviewed at the District office or on the website at 

https://hoodriverparksandrec.org/rfps.  
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